Jennifer Sperry <jsperry@gcdsnb.org>

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
2/7/2013 4:05:10 PM

March 6, 2013 Self Advocacy Day

Good afternoon Katherine,

We have met at the last two years at the Self Advocacy days for Disability Awareness. Carmen Hightower has asked to see
Governor Haley and you have been so nice to come up and talk with Carmen and our other self advocates. You told me last
year to email you and you would do your best to either have Governor Haley meet our Greenville delegation or have a tour.
Carmen is very excited to return to the state house and | am on top of it to make sure that | contact you to stay in Carmen's
good graces. J We do have a special group here in Greenville. We are looking forward to potentially meeting Governor
Haley to offer our thanks and appreciation for helping Greenville and DDSN with funding and job opportunities.

Thank you for your time.
Sincerely,

Jennifer Sperry
Self-Advocacy Advisor

Greenville County Disabilities and Special Needs Board
864-281-3974
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